LDNE Reunification Plans  
Parent and/or Guardian Expectations
 
Student and Parent Reunification:
Circumstances may occur at the school that require parents to pick up their students in a formalized, controlled release at an alternative location. This process is called Reunification and may be necessary due to weather, power outage, hazmat, or if a crisis occurs at the school. The standard reunification method is a protocol that makes this process more predictable and less chaotic for all involved. The designated reunification location for Lyons-Decatur Northeast is the Lyons Community Center at 335 N. Main Street in Lyons.
 
Notification:
Parents and Guardians may be notified in several ways. We may broadcast a phone or text message, or we may request a student to text his or her parents. A reunification message may look something like this: “LDNE has closed the school. Please pick up your student at 3:30 p.m. at the Lyons Community Center at 335 N. Main Street. Please bring your ID.”
 
Parent/Guardian Expectations:
If students and staff must evacuate the building, they will walk to the Lyons Community Center as a group. Once there, the staff will set up for the reunification process and will not allow parents or guardians in the building until given permission by the Administration and/or Law Enforcement.
 
Parents will be asked to form a line and enter through the North doors on main street. We will limit the number of parents in the building at one time and parents will be guided through the building until reunited with their student. We will expect parents to be patient and cooperate as we work to reunite each student with his or her parents and/or guardians. Students will be held until parents and/or guardians are able to pick them up.
 
We hope the standard reunification process we have established here at LDNE will provide a successful reunification process for students and parents in the event of an emergency.
